
 

 

 
Dear Pastors, partners, and friends in the ministry,   
  

October 2023 

September began celebrating Rebecca’s life 
and ended up celebrating her mom’s life. 

At the beginning of the month, we celebrated 
Rebecca’s Birthday.  It was a 
quiet celebration; however, I 
am so grateful for her life. She 
is such a blessing to me, our 
family, and to the ministry.  I 
am so grateful she was born, 
and God made her my 

helpmeet. 
In the same week, it was our home church’s, 

Vision Baptist Church, missions conference.  It was a 
great time to focus on missions and how we at our 
local church can do more to reach the world with the 
gospel.  The theme was a “Worthy Manner” which 
focused on the need for all to be involved.   It was a 
blessing to hear our 
newest missionary 
at Vision Baptist 
Missions present 
the work to 
Mozambique. Also, 
I taught in an adult 
Sunday School class 
at Vision Baptist 
Church and preached at the same local Chinese 
church in our area on Sunday.  I enjoyed this, as 
mentioned in our last letter, as I was able to preach to 
the English service which is a room full of young 
people.   It is a great opportunity to challenge them in 
the Word and in missions. 

The semester is going well, so far.  The 
teachers and students 
have settled into the 
routine of the semester 
and are in full swing. 
Please pray for the 
current students to keep 
their eyes on the Lord and 
to grow in spiritual 

maturity and knowledge.  We had a great Advanced 

Learning class mid-month on preaching. OGTC 
Chapel has been going great, as we have had several 
missionaries in town to preach and encourage the 
students spiritually and practically. 

At the end of the month, we had the 
celebration of life service for my mother-in-law.  I 
was able to 
preach, as we 
celebrated her 
testimony for the 
Lord and her 
wonderful life.  It 
is hard to be 
separated, 
however we 
rejoice, in knowing she is better than she has ever 
been.  While there, we were able to get a picture with 
several of our family members. 

 
Please pray for the OGTC Campus Open House in 
November.  For more information visit: 
https://visionmissions.org/visit/ 

 
Please note our new mailing address for all 
support/mail communications:  

Vision Baptist Missions 
P.O. Box 647 

Dawsonville, GA 30534 
 

Praises and Prayer Requests: 
• Praise God for all our supporters. 
• Praise God for many opportunities to promote 

missions. 
• Pray for the OGTC Open House on November 

15-16th. 
• Pray for more students (laborers) 

 
Thank you for your partnership! 

 
Sincerely in Christ,  

Ty and Rebecca                          
Pepperdine 


